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In remembrance of bank turbans past
One enduring childhood memory of mine is that of a shotgun-toting South Asian security guard outside a bank. In addition to being armed, and generally in very smart uniforms, these men usually wore turbans, which made them look even taller - and, I guess, more intimidating to anyone thinking of robbing a bank.
What happened to them? One bank in Hong Kong still uses South Asian guards at some of its branches, but nowadays the only Indian (or probably Pakistani) doormen you usually see are outside some hotels and bigger restaurants.
In their colorful costumes, they are part of the business image, probably partially aimed at appealing to customers' nostalgia.
South Asian guards date back a long way to early colonial times when Indians made up much of the Hong Kong police force. In recent years, banks and other establishments, like big shopping malls, have increasingly started to use Nepalese or local Chinese as guards.
This is probably because many banks and other companies these days outsource the whole security function to companies who specialize in providing guards and related services. The outcome is perhaps more professional-looking, with the guards often well-trained (like former Gurkha soldiers) and wearing modern uniforms or smart suits.
Most of all, perhaps the nature of the job has changed. In the old days, armed robberies must have been a lot more common. Today, thankfully, they are very rare.
Security guards' main responsibility today, at least for some banks, is managing elderly protesters complaining about their investments.
That, I suppose, is progress.
